GiveWell Progress Report, Mid-Year 2011

Our priorities for the year, as articulated in our annual report,
 are:

1. Research expansion: finding more top charities (enough to productively absorb $3 million). 

· We have struggled on this front despite devoting the vast bulk of our resources and attention to it. We discuss our situation in Attachment C. 

· This will continue to be our overwhelmingly top priority through Thanksgiving of this year.

· We have begun work on a new research initiative, but are early in the process and do not expect this initiative to generate concrete recommendations in 2011.

2. Fundraising: raising 2011 revenues to around $400,000.00. 

· We now project 2011 revenues of around $540,000.00 though not all of this funding is expected to repeat in 2012.

· Our reserves policy is not currently triggered, as discussed in Attachment A.

· We have de-prioritized fundraising for the time being.

3. Research maintenance and systemization: integrating new hires into our process and updating our recommendations. 

· We consider ourselves on track for this goal. 

· We currently have a 7-person team and are happy with the productivity and management overhead; two of our employees are temporary (leaving at the end of August) and we hope to expand our team more permanently in the coming year. 

· We don't yet have a plan for recruiting.

4. Research vetting: securing more testimonials and external reviews. 

· We feel that our testimonials page
 has improved satisfactorily.

· Progress has been relatively slow on securing external reviews. We plan to raise the priority of this front after Thanksgiving.

5. Marketing: pursuing low-hanging fruit to increase our influence. 

· We have made substantial progress on many of the "low-hanging fruit" avenues we listed:

· Improving search engine optimization and search engine marketing: we have enrolled in the Google Grants program, substantially increased our advertising, and seen improved search engine traffic due largely to optimized blog posts. We are in the process of hiring a contractor to help us further in this category.

· Earned media: our work on disaster relief, which we published in January, positioned us to make public recommendations for this year's crises in Japan and East Africa. In the former case, our recommendations received substantial press
 and in both cases we have seen increased web traffic during these periods.

· Website improvements, including better integration of social media (Facebook, Twitter, Google+), a "donation reminder" box (though we've seen very little use of this), and an ongoing server and CMS upgrade.

· We have been experimenting with different types of community events. We held a fundraising/awareness event targeting our former employer on April 28 in Westport, and are holding a research-focused community event on August 18 in NYC.

· Statistics on our impact, updated quarterly, are now available at http://www.givewell.org/about/impact . 

· Traffic was up 87% from last year's Q1 to this year's, and 209% from last year's Q2 to this year's. These improvements include periods of major coverage of the Japan crisis, and we expect less traffic in the remainder of 2011.

· The number of donations through the website is up about 160% from the first half of last year to the first half of this year. Money moved through the website is up about 300% from the first half of last year to the first half of this year. Disaster-related donations play very little role in this improvement. 

· We don't have a good handle on why the improvement in money moved is so much greater than the improvement in website traffic, but this has been consistently the case going back to early 2010.
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Note that the above chart excludes December. In all previous years, online money moved in December has exceeded online money moved in all other months combined.

6. High-level of research of promising new causes. We have not yet progressed significantly on this front, but expect to do so as part of our new research initiative.

New priority: recruiting. As discussed in Attachment A, we are hoping for 1-2 new hires in 2012, and will be placing a moderate emphasis on this goal in the short term and a stronger emphasis on it after Thanksgiving.
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